
BOROUGH OF CHURCHILL 
2300 WILLIAM PENN HIGHWAY 

PITTSBURGH, PA  15235 
 
Minutes of Workshop Meeting                                                                                                   May 2, 2016 

The workshop monthly meeting of the Borough of Churchill was held in the Municipal 

Building on Monday, May 2, 2016 and was called to order by Mr. Jurewicz at 7:00 pm.  Members 

present included Mses. Law, Yankes, Messrs. Riehl and Collins.   Mr. Dworin, Ms. Moore and Mayor 

McKenna were absent.  Also present were Solicitor Gavin Robb and Borough Manager/Secretary 

Craig A. Robinson 

EXECUTIVE SESSION - PERSONNEL MATTER 
 
LISTEN TO VISITORS - Monica Wesner of 3844 Henley Drive thanked Council for their work on the 

gas and oil ordinance. 

 Sharon Portser of 1529 Williamsburg Place asked for an update on the geophysical 

ordinance for oil and gas.   

 The public submissions that were submitted to aid in development of the oil and gas 

ordinance were gathered from experts and other communities facing the same issue. 

 Debra Cooper of 302 Carlton Street said buffer zones need to be more well defined in the 

proposed gas and oil ordinance.  She stated the ordinance in general is very vague.   

 She inquired why there was nothing in the newsletter regarding fracking. 

 Peter Hughes of 1054 Black Forest Road was not impressed with the DEP informational 

meeting regarding gas and oil drilling.   He also said there was not enough time allotted for  

questions and answers. 

OLD BUSINESS ITEMS: 

WPJWA Board Representative - Clarence Hall Resignation 

Comprehensive Plan Update 

Paving Bids 

Sewer Bids 

Zoning Hearing Board - Daniel P. Zajdel Re-appointment 

Zoning Ordinance Public Hearing on 6/13/2016 

Committee Reports 

Property Maintenance 

Bills 

ADJOURN  

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

      CRAIG A. ROBINSON, BOROUGH SECRETARY  


